Notice of a Public Meeting to Impose a Charge for Winter Maintenance Services (Castle Glen Thunder Hill Development)

TAKE NOTICE THAT the Council of the Town of The Blue Mountains will hold a Public Meeting at the Regular Meeting of Council, **Monday**, **June 25**, **2012 at 7:00 pm at the Town Hall**, **32 Mill Street**, **Thornbury** to consider the proposed By-law to impose a charge for winter maintenance services to benefitting property owners in Castle Glen Thunder Hill Development. Should you be unable to attend the Public Meeting, written comments can be submitted to the Clerk in support of, or opposition to, the proposed By-law.

The proposed By-law, will be presented to Council for adoption at the Regular Meeting on July 16, 2012 and will affect the property owners listed on Schedule "A" as benefitting properties immediately. Changes to the current draft By-law may occur as a result of public comments provided at the Public Meeting. Billing of the winter maintenance services will be added to the final property tax billing at the end of July and will be due in the same manner as municipal taxes. Staff reports relating to the project along with the passed By-law will be available on the Town's website at www.thebluemountains.ca. Alternatively, copies of same will be made available by contacting the Town Office.

Dated this 5th day of June, 2012.

Ruth Prince, Manager of Revenue Town of The Blue Mountains P.O. Box 310, 32 Mill Street Thornbury, ON NOH 2P0 519-599-3131 519-599-2474 rprince@thebluemountains.ca Corrina Giles, Clerk
Town of The Blue Mountains
P.O. Box 310, 32 Mill Street
Thornbury, ON N0H 2P0
519-599-3131
519-599-7723
cgiles@thebluemountains.ca